Riverside Fire & Rescue
Pierce County Fire Protection District No. 14

Commissioners Special Meeting July 6, 2017

In Attendance:  Commissioner John Campbell, Commissioner Karen Megran, Commissioner Peter Allison, AC Kira Thirkield, BC Dann Hugo, Lt. Chris Leppell, FF Tyler Hudson, FF Steven Roberts, Kathy Hale and Secretary Pat Shandrow.

Guests:  Gary Franz

Commissioner Campbell opened the meeting at 6:30 pm.

A conversation was had with Gray Franz concerning the position of part time Chief and the on going operation of the Fire Department. Staffing was also discussed.  

Gary Franz stated that he is not available at this time for the position.

We are looking for part time Chief with previous Chief experience to represent the department at meetings, write policies (knowledge of what policies need to be written), provide direction to personnel, etc.

Gary Franz stated that the Washington State Fire Chief’s Association maintains a list of retired personnel who are interested in interim positions.  This would be a good resource for finding a part time Chief.  He also offered to speak to a few retires he is in contact with who might possibly be interested in the position.  The board of Commissioners agreed to have Gary contact those who may be interested and inform the Board. 

Discussion was held on hiring a third full time person at this time.  Preferably as a training officer.  Commissioner Campbell made a motion to hire a third full time person seconded by Commissioner Megran.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Adjournment:

With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 8:37 p.m.
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